
 Head of School Blog.. 
 

Dear Parents, Carers and Families, 

First of all congratulations and well done to our super year 6! They have 

demonstrated resilience, tenacity and a great team spirit this week while 

working through the KS2 SATS tests. Now that those are out of the way, 

year 6 are ramping up their efforts in working towards their Super Six 

Achievement Awards. Look out for them carrying out acts of coura-

geous advocacy, random acts of kindness and offering their help at 

every opportunity! If you are a recipient of any of this please feel free to 

offer to sign a box in the Super Six Achievement Award Tracker- you may 

even like to write a testimonial or email/ phone school so that we can 

record every effort they make in becoming a compassionate, persever-

ing and wise citizen out in our community. We have had a great first 

week with our newly appointed Spiritual Mentors, Play and Sports 

Coaches and School Staff Assistants. We love the sense of togetherness 

we have achieved at Veryan and are so proud of the children for play-

ing such a proactive part in bringing our vision for Veryan to life. 

This week we have been able to welcome Mrs Jarrett back to Veryan as 

she begins her phased return to work. You will begin to see Mrs Jarrett 

around school a little more as she starts to spend more time here. I know 

she is very excited to be back and is keen to connect with you all and 

become part of the wonderful collaborative community we have at our 

small but mighty school. 

Happy Friday All- I hope you have a lovely (albeit short!!) weekend 

 

Best Wishes 

Emeline Goodall 
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Dear parents, carers and families,  
  
I hope you are all well and enjoying the extra bank holidays and the Coronation 
celebrations.  
  
I am very pleased to inform you that Mrs Jarrett, Headteacher, is beginning a 
phased return to her role. I have met with Mrs Jarrett and she is delighted to 
be returning to work and excited to see you all, and what you have been up 
to, whilst she has been recovering. Mrs Jarrett will be carrying out a phased re-
turn over a number of weeks and the children will be seeing her regularly as 
she familiarises herself with the school. Once she has fully returned to 
work, Mrs Jarrett will be based full time at Veryan.     
  
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Goodall for all she has done 
for the children and families at Veryan in Mrs Jarrett's absence. The team have 
all been so committed to working with the Rainbow team to help develop the 
learning at Veryan for your children.  
  
I am sure Mrs Jarrett is looking forward to seeing you all on the school gates 
and the children in their classrooms. 
  
Best Wishes  
Samantha Jones  
Trust Lead  
  
Best wishes, 

 
  
  
Samantha Jones
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• 

•  

15/05/23 - Bee poster sheet with school lunch, see Page 12 

16/05/23 - Yr 6 sailing (transport dependant, please let us know if you 

can help) 

17/05/23 - Yr 4 and 5 boys sailing (transport dependant, please let us 

know if you can help) 

18/05/23 - Outdoor Learning celebration at Wild Tribe 

23/05/23 - Yr 6 sailing (transport dependant) 

24/05/23 - Yr 4 and 5 girls sailing (transport dependant, please let us 

know if you can help) 

24/05/23 - Wild Tribe  

26/05/23 - Becky Hare from the Roseland in school meeting the Y6’s as 

part of their transition 

26/05/23 - Last day of half term 

05/06/23 - First day back 

19/06/23 - 20/06/23 - Porthpean residential Y5’s and 6’s 

28/06/23 - Class photos with Tempest 

10/07/23 - Y6 day out, destination 

TBC 

12/07/23 - End Of Year Show 17:30, 

on the green like last year 

14/07/23 - MAF activity day 

21/07/23 - Leavers service 

21/07/23 - Last day of School! 
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This week the children in Carne have been continuing our topic ‘Everything is 

growing!’ 

One morning a box arrived in the post and when we opened it, we found a letter 

and 5 baby caterpillars. The letter asked the children to help the baby caterpillars 

find their mummy. They weren’t sure what she looked like (maybe a dog or an 

elephant?) so could the children make a poster and tell everyone what their 

mother looks like?  

This the children did with glee. This sparked a frenzy of activity to find out how to 

look after the caterpillars, what they will change into when they get bigger and 

how to make symmetrical butterfly paintings.  

We’re still looking after the caterpillars and the tadpoles and they are growing 

bigger every day! 

Year 1 & 2 have been learning about where monarchs live. They have been 

reading and writing about Royal residencies and then making their own Royal 

residence from many different materials.  

What will it look like? How many rooms will it have? What sort of door will it 

need? 

These are some of the questions the children addressed whilst planning their 
amazing buildings fit for a King! 
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Mr Badger has been in Veryan over the past couple of weeks, helping 

with SATS and covering Mrs Bull while she completed her 3 day combined 

Frist Aid at Work training. Pendower have been working on a non-

chronological report about the  King’s coronation. While the Year 6’s 

completed their SATS this week years 1 - 5 looked at a Poem about 10 

things in a wizard’s pocket, and adapted it to be 10 things they might find 

in a King’s pocket.  

Years 2, 3 and 4 have been learning about time.  

KS2 were learning about Sumerian City States, they described the cities 

before creating Lego Sumerian cities of their own. 
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Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer re-
quired to make them available to others that could us e them, I can 
collect these in the office. Any money made from the sales will go to-
wards projects or trips for the children.  



On Monday 15th a poster sheet will be given to those who have a school lunch, for any 
children that wish to join in they can do the poster sheet and Tanya, the lovely lady who 
serves our lunches, will decide on a winner wo will receive a t-shirt and a badge. 



Fantastic opportunity 

at Veryan cricket 

club!!! 
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